NATIONAL COUNCIL OF CHILD SUPPORT DIRECTORS

January 2014 Executive Committee Meeting

January 16, 2014 

Present:
Laurie McGrath – President
Sharon Santilli – Vice President
Jim Fleming - Treasurer
Carol Eaton – Secretary
Benidia Rice - Past President
 
Region 1 – Jerry Joy
Region 2 – Eileen Stack
Region 3 – Craig Burshem
Region 4 – Charles Bryson
Region 5 - Jackie Scharping
Region 6 – Dan McDonald
Region 7 – Trisha Thomas
Region 8 – Liesa Stockdale
Region 9 – Kathleen Hrepich
Region 10 – Kate Richardson

Committee Chairs:
Alisha Griffin, Medical Support
Ann Coffin, IRS Fraud

Guests from OCSE:
Commissioner Turetsky
Donna Bonar
Yvette Riddick
Joe Bodmer
Linda Deimeke
Linda Boyer
Sue Young
Victor Kalu

President McGrath welcomed Commissioner Turetsky and staff as well as the directors and called the meeting to order at 3:30PM ET. 





SECURITY AGREEMENT DISCUSSION WITH OCSE

Commissioner Turetsky indicated there have been nine significant child support data incidents in the last year after decades of few instances that has raised attention to the issue of data security.  There is more mobile technology being used than ever before and the data trails we had in place used to be state of the art, however, with the large scale criminal enterprises that exist today, these data trails are no longer adequate. OCSE provides data to a number of agencies outside of the program and has agreements with these entities, but not with states.  There is now IT consolidation in all but seven states.  OCSE has found lax reporting of data breaches by these entities even when the IRS was notified quickly of potential breaches.    

The Office of Inspector General is going to be conducting reviews of OCSE’s protocols  in the coming months as well as OCSE was called to present in front of Ways and Means recently on this topic.  Commissioner Turetsky indicated there is a continued and growing presence to share data with other agencies.  We need protocols in place and to set examples of what the requirements should look like.  These are not new requirements.  You have these requirements now under state plan to safeguard data.  She sees this agreement as an educational tool to use with our IT counterparts to help develop a better working relationship.    

Eileen Stack commented the definition of child support is too broad and ambiguous.  Yvette cited legal authority as 45CFR303.21 which she indicated mapped state plan requirements and included a definition of confidential information to include SSN, address, employer information and financial information.  It was suggested that the agreement could better define “child support information” so that it wasn’t “everything” in our computer system but rather information that identifies our customers.  Vicki acknowledged that they could do a better job and was willing to take suggestions on language to clean up the agreement so that states had a better idea of what information they are talking about.

Carol Eaton asked whether the tracking of data was just for the automated system or also paper information as appeared to be referenced in the agreement?  Joe Bodmer clarified the agreement only covered tracking of data in the automated system.

There was a question about interfaces we have with partners and counties that utilize our systems but we don’t have tracking systems to know what they are doing with the information and should we be worried about that.  We have agreements in place that require these entities to safeguard the information they are accessing.  It isn’t something we can directly control.  OCSE was asked if we should be worried about this at this point?  Vicki responded they are asking states to start by focusing discussions on their relationships with IT as the primary concern is the fragmenting of the control over the data.  OCSE holds CSRU accountable and they want to make sure the IT officials are aware that they are accountable to child support and OCSE as well. 

Alisha Griffin asked for clarification as to whether FPLS data is to be treated the same as FTI data in terms of tagging screens containing FPLS, etc.  Vicki indicated that was not the intent.

We also “briefly” talked about access via laptops and wifi at courthouses, etc. and the response we got was that it depends on the wifi you are using and how secure it is and whether the laptop is encrypted.  Jim Fleming asked if the directors could offer changes to the agreement template that would make it more comfortable for us to sign. They were again receptive to this suggestion.

Vicki did indicate they have a hard deadline to get the agreements signed by March 31 so wants to get each states agreements and plans by that date so not a lot of time to work on this.

Jim Fleming agreed to take the lead to work on suggested changes to the template (which we all agreed would have to be minor if we are going to get it through).  If you want to make sure any issues get addressed, he asked that you submit issues to him by end of next week.  Carol Eaton indicated there are also concerns about use of equipment by private contractors as well.  

Jim plans to have language ready to give to OCSE in the next couple of weeks and then work through at NCSEA in early February.  OCSE is working on FAQs for those questions that the director’s submitted earlier.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The first order of business was review of the December 2013 minutes.  Change was made to reflect Kate Richardson would recruit someone to represent Region 10 on the IRS Fraud Committee.  There were no other comments or changes.    

TREASURER’S REPORT

Jim Fleming reported the balance as of the end of December was $73,327.01. There were no comments or changes.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]See copy of the December 1, 2013 – December 31, 2013 Treasurer’s Report at the end of this document.

MONTHLY CALL WITH OCSE 

President McGrath advised there was not a call with OCSE this month. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Medical Support - Nothing new to report.

NCCSD Website – Carol Eaton indicated she is still working to sort out issues with the IV-D Director list serve to ensure all directors are receiving communication as they should as well as keeping the website updated.  She will continue to work with Jeff Cohen on whether there is a better alternative to the current list serve being used. 

Finance Committee – Nothing new to report. 

IRS Fraud – Nothing new to report.

OLD BUSINESS

Director Dinner Meeting at NCSEA Mid-Year – Laurie indicated she has 21 directors who have confirmed and 12 that are tentative.  There will be room for up to 40 at the restaurant.  The ideal number to attend would be 35-36 to justify the minimum cost of food/beverage that will be incurred.  Laurie asked if directors were ok with proceeding?  She also asked if inviting Colleen from NCSEA and Vicki/Donna from OCSE would be ok?  All agreed with inviting Colleen, Vicki and Donna.  If there is still room, she will open up to guests of the directors for a cost of $75 per guest.

Report from Ottawa Conference – Deferred to next meeting

NEW BUSINESS

Children at Risk Act – Alisha Griffin reminded directors that comments are due to her by January 22 on the latest draft of the bill.   

Meeting adjourned.


















NATIONAL COUNCIL OF CHILD SUPPORT DIRECTORS
TREASURER'S REPORT
Activity December 1, 2013- December 31, 2013

Bank of America

Checking Account Balance as of 11/31/13                     		        	$ 77,143.52
		
Deposits (electronic and check)
      
                                                                  	Total Deposits		$          0.00 
Checks Written & Electronic Debit
12/5 	Check # 1042  NCCSD (to open new account)            			$      300.00
12/2  	Merchant Services monthly fee                                     		$        20.00  
12/18 	Check # 1043 Boston Harbor Cruise Deposit              			$   2,257.50  
12/6  	Check # 1044   NCCSD- New account                        			$ 50,000.00
12/09 	Omni Parker House –November 28 deposit,                			$   1,500.00
                                                                     	Total Debits 			$ 54,077.50 

Bank of America Balance as of 12/31/31             				$ 23,066.02                    

Pending Items:
Omni Parker House Hotel Debit -December 30                     			$   1,300.00 
Check # 1045  NCCSD New account                                     			$ 20,000.00
Wells Fargo

Checking Account Balance as of 11/31/13 (Check #1042 deposited 11/20)	$      300.00

Deposits/Credits	
12/6	Deposit BOA Check #1044							$ 50,000.00
12/31	Interest Payment								$          0.79
      
                                                                  	Total Deposits		$ 50,000.79

Checks Written & Electronic Debit
12/18	Check Card purchase for domain registration renewal			$        39.80
                                                                     	Total Debits  			$        39.80

Wells Fargo Balance as of 12/31/31						$ 50,260.99
Total

Total Account Balances as of 11/31/13						$ 77,443.52
Total Deposits (excluding account transfers)					$          0.79
Total Checks and Debits (excluding account transfers)			$   3,817.30
Minus Check #1042 Outstanding at BOA on 12/1/13				$      300.00
Total Account Balances as of 12/31/13						$ 73,327
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